
 

Wairau Valley School 

 ñManaging Successfully in a Complex Worldò 

Term 1, Week 3                     Friday 17 February 2017 

School Wide Competency:  Participating and Contributing 

 
Dear Parents/Caregivers,  
Kia ora koutou, 

Message from Principal: 
Hi everyone, 
Welcome back to a new year at Wairau Valley School.  It is great to see the 
students rested and ready for another year of learning.  We are very happy to 
welcome 6 new students and their families to the school in 2017, with another 
3 students starting next week.  From next week the school roll will be 40 stu-
dents, which is a very positive start to the year. 
It was lovely to see so many family and community members at our End of 
Year celebration.  We enjoyed showing off the many talents of our students 
and spending some time with you all.   
We have some family events coming up this Term, with a combined athletics 
day at Lake Rotoiti school on the 24 March, and a trip to Ward Beach and 
Ward School on the 5 April.  We do rely heavily on parent participation and 
transport assistance, so please take note of these dates. 
Swimming is a daily activity for the students as long as the weather remains 
warm, usually swimming continues until mid March.  We also have Football 
coaching every Wednesday afternoon until the 8 March and running continues 
every morning before class for all students. 
Dancing lessons are continuing this year with Momentum Dance Company.  
Every Wednesday dance lessons will be held in the Community Hall for those 
students that are interested. 
During the holidays the sandpit sand has been replaced, thank you to Fulton 
Hogan for donating the sand.   
Did you know that Wairau Valley School now has a Facebook page?  This is a 
closed group which you will need to join.  The intention is that this forum will be 
used for news and notices as we get more members. 
We are very sad to say goodbye to Dave McDonald, our Caretaker.  Dave and 
his wife are moving to Oamaru, with today being his last day.  Thank you Dave 
for everything you have done for Wairau Valley School, we will all miss you. 
 
Have a great weekend. 
Kind regards, 
Karen 
 
 





The audience at the End of Year 

Graduation were entertained by  

Junior and Senior Plays.  Thank 

you to the students and teachers 

who put in so much hard work 

preparing and practising.  It was 

a highlight of the day to see the 

children in costume on the stage.  

Great job! 



The school commenced dancing lessons with Momentum Dance Company in Term 3 last 

year.  The students that participated in the dancing lessons put on a dancing display at the 

End of Year Graduation.  It was great fun to watch and the costumes were fabulous! 



 

The Kids Edible Garden is getting ready for harvest.  The children went to check out the corn 

and the pumpkins - the pumpkin harvest will be impressive!    

We also looked at the orchard, the first year of fruit is coming along nicely.  Mr McDonald 

spoke to the children about what needs to be done before harvest.   

Swimming and swimming lessons continue daily as weather permitsð 

this is a big highlight for the children. 



                         

This car has a bonnet.  It has two lights to see in the dark. It has windscreen wipers when it's raining.   

It has no licence plate and no Ford logo. It has white lines around the wheels, why?  

Because it is an old car. They will be carrying bags in the boot.   

Our car is young and big and grey.  

It has four car seats, so that means four people can travel in this old car. It has nine windows.   

The engine is in the front.  It has a bumper at the front and the back. 

By Riley Timms 

 

 

We are fortunate enough this 

term to have some great football 

coaching happening for the 

whole school.  This lasts for 5 

weeks and so far we have had 2 

sessions. Great skills are being 

developed along with skills that 

are being practiced from our Get-

Set-Go PE programme last year. 



2017 Term Dates: 

Term 1: 30 January ï 13 April 

Term 2: 1 May ï 7 July 

Term 3: 24 July ï 29 September 

Term 4: 16 October ï 15 December 

2017 Term 1 Special Dates: 

1 & 2 March:  Life Education Trust (Harold) 

24 March:  AthleticsðLake Rotoiti School 

5 April:  Ward Beach/Ward School 

WILL CONTINUE IN 2017  

Each Friday  

Lunchtime  

$2 per sausage in bread  

WELCOME TO OUR NEW 

STUDENTS! 

We hope you enjoy your time 

at Wairau Valley School 



  

Our awesome Caretaker Dave is moving down to Oamaru -  

today was his last day at the school.  Dave will be greatly missed by 

all of us here at Wairau Valley School.  He has not just been a Care-

taker, he has also been our Kids Edible Garden Facilitator and has 

spent many volunteer hours helping the school.   

He has been a great friend to the staff and children. 



Kind regards, 

Karen OôDonnell (principal@wairauvalley.school.nz)  

Lisa McDonald (lisa.mcdonald@wairauvalley.school.nz) 

Karen Davies (karen.davies@wairauvalley.school.nz 

Lisa Bond (office@wairauvalley.school.nz) 
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